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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Minutes of Meeting  held 7.30 Wednesday 13 August  2014 at Parmoor House  

1. Register  

Roger Woodley (RW) (Chairman)  

Roger Brown (RB) 

Bruce Buchanan (BB) 

Mike Duckering (MD) 

Freddie Gick (FG)  

John Henry (JHen) 

Roger Jones (RJ) 

Stephen Lea (SL) 

Douglas Ogle (DO) 

Cecil Sanderson (CS).  

Ken Stephens (KS) (ex-officio)   

Lloyd Surgenor (LS)  

James Hodsdon (JHod) (Sec.) 

 

Apologies: Bob Keevil (BK), Lesley Whittal (LW) 

 

2. Minutes of Meeting on 9 July  2014 

Approved. 

3. Matters Arising  

a) CCS Archive: now generally in much better order; informed decisions now needed on two subsets 
of papers, Planning and Civic Award (action JHen and DO ) 

b) Plaques books: current committee members were now clearer about the history of these, and it 
was agreed that the next step was to meet Sue Rowbotham, the co-author, and decide on a mutually 
satisfactory way of reducing the stock held at PH.  (RW and JHod ) 

c) New website: all running well. MD recommended a review after 12 months, to ensure it was kept up 
to scratch. 

d) Meeting with other Civic groups in Gloucestershire: RW reported that the other 9 civic groups in the 
county would be invited to Cheltenham on 29 Nov. for an exploratory meeting; Dame Janet Trotter 
would launch proceedings. 

e) HODs: this year’s launch (and leaflet) had gone well. For Parmoor House itself, several ideas for 
RJ to coordinate: book sale, display of cuttings books or other interesting ‘archive’, display of civic 
awards material (DO to re-assemble), something building on SL’s questionnaire.   

f) CCS Questionnaire (bring back to September meeting)  

g) Newsletter: another well-received edition, with thanks to MD. It was confirmed that copies go to all 
relevant councillors and CBC officers. MD would circulate the current distribution list so that 
additions/deletions could be suggested. 

h) Cheltenham in Bloom: RW reported that BK had suggested an increased CCS grant of £400. 
Opinions varied on this; agreed that we needed to hear the case made by BK in person at next 
meeting. 
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4. Donated Books  

A paper by JHod had been circulated. There was general assent to the proposal, under which the 
Tony Davy books of greatest relevance to CCS would be retained, and the rest sold to raise funds, 
with the HODs now favoured as the occasion for the sale. There was no objection to further books 
being added by others, but only if ‘relevant’ (heritage/Cheltenham/architecture etc). Any remaining to 
go to charity. JHod  to price the Davy books, based on internet research already done.    

 

5. ÔPapworth Park Õ 

SL outlined the present state of thinking by Friends of Lansdown and Montpellier. The open space 
had several problems, including anti-social behaviour, abuse by vehicles, insufficient seating, lack of 
wheelchair access. Local consultations were in progress, and no formal bid or proposal was being 
made yet. Nevertheless, committee was happy in principle to meet 50% of the cost of an information 
board, subject to firmer figures etc. 

 

6. Reports  

a) Planning: because of industrial action, the scheduled regular meeting had not happened. LS 
reported on the Leckhampton situation, where Planning Committee after long debate had voted 10:1 
against the application. He felt the applicants had failed to answer adequately several practical 
questions, such as schools provision, but that some of the grounds for rejection might not stand up to 
Inspector scrutiny. Any appeal (or the development of an amended scheme) would take some time. 
DO drew attention to the proposed major expansion of student accommodation at the Pittville 
campus, and the opportunity to engage at forthcoming open meetings.  

 

b) Events: committee was very happy with the future schedule offered by RB on behalf of LW, and 
recorded thanks to her. RW read a letter from Lord Parmoor, regretting that infirmity meant he would 
be unable to attend the summer party.  RJ would nevertheless build on the Parmoor 50th anniversary 
connection to work up some CCS publicity in the Echo.  

 

c) House Committee: nothing was referred to this meeting. 

 

d) Civic Day: FG and RW had met Andrew North that morning. He had been very supportive of 
initiatives to enhance the spirit of Civic Day, and showcase the work of voluntary organisations that 
helped make the town a better place (ie, a rather different emphasis from how the Montpellier Fun 
Day had latterly developed). CCS had an opportunity to work as a convenor/intermediary. A 
suggestion of using the pedestrian part of the Prom for stalls, events etc. RW, FG and DO to form a 
steering group.  

 

7. AOB 

a) SL mentioned a planned exhibition at Montpellier Gardens Gallery by Cheltenham Camera Club, in 
connection with a ‘year in Cheltenham’ book now in preparation. Should we offer to host the launch of 
the book in due course? SL to explore with Stephen Clarke in first instance. 

b) The WW1 museum in Lansdown Road was seeking a permanent home. Committee felt the most it 
could offer the organiser was a small temporary exhibit at PH during HODs. 
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c) RW noted the success of guided walks conducted by RJ and himself during the Music Festival; 
could we do more of these, not necessarily aiming to equal what Gloucester Civic Trust did, but more 
than today?  

d) Forthcoming vacancies: RB’s time was increasingly taken up with a book and exhibition (2016, 
Manchester) on the impressionist Wynford Dewhurst RBA (1864-1941), and would need to shed his 
Membership responsibilities, while MD would like to step down in March 2015 after 5 years as 
Newsletter editor. Some candidate names were considered.  

e) CS noted with approval the new wayfinding boards recently erected in the Prom and elsewhere. 

 

8. Conclusion   

The meeting ended at 9.25. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 10 September  2014 (7. 30) 

 

JDH 

14 Aug 2014 

 

 


